
 

 

 

DATE:   April 25, 2025 

 

TO: Chairwoman Janice Wilberg and Commission on Aging 

 

FROM:  Tim Schabo, Deputy Chief of Staff 

 

SUBJECT: County Executive Office Report 

 

 

 

Good Afternoon Chairwoman Wilberg,  

  

I want to give you a heads up that I will not be able to attend the COA meeting on Friday. We 

do not have a formal report from the County Executive’s office for this month. I would say that 

the County Executive and our administration has continued, over the last month, to remain 

laser focused on ensuring adequate funding increases from the upcoming state biennium 

budget and minimizing any potential cuts at the federal level. We also remain committed to 

addressing the needs of the senior centers and pursuing the reimagining project of McGovern 

Senior Center. It is going to take out of the box thinking and fresh ideas to ensure that we can 

maintain these facilities and the services that we provide.  We will also be submitting the 

nomination of Juan Miguel Martinez to the County Board in the coming days. Feel free to share 

this information with the Commission.  

  

I will be back at the COA for the month of May meeting. If anything arises in the meantime, 

please do not hesitate to reach out.  

 

Respectfully,  

  Timothy  

  

   

Timothy Schabo | Deputy Chief of Staff 

Milwaukee County Office of the County Executive 

Milwaukee County Courthouse  | 901 N 9th Street | Milwaukee, WI 53233  

 


